Center for Judicial Accountability, Inc. (CJA)

From: IC_COMPLAINTS@FBI.GOV

Sent: Friday, September 24, 2021 12:17 PM

To: Center for Judicial Accountability, Inc. (CJA)

Subject: Re: [EXTERNAL EMAIL] - Sept. 3, 2021 complaint vs the FBI, filed with the Inspector

General -- & request for info & for records, pursuant to FOIA

Dear Director Sassower,

On behalf of the Office of Integrity and Compliance | am confirming receipt of your September 20, 2021, email
and attachment.

To submit a Freedom of Information Act request please visit the
FBIl's new eFOIPA submission portal at: FBI Records: Freedom of Information/Privacy Acts (FOIPA). This

system is designed to allow requesters to submit and receive responses to Freedom of Information
Act and Privacy Act (FOIPA) requests electronically.

From: Center for Judicial Accountability, Inc. (CJA) <elena@judgewatch.org>
Sent: Friday, September 10, 2021 8:55 PM
To: IC_COMPLAINTS <IC_COMPLAINTS@FBI.GOV>

Subject: [EXTERNAL EMAIL] - Sept. 3, 2021 complaint vs the FBI, filed with the Inspector General -- & request for info &
for records, pursuant to FOIA

TO: FBI Acting Deputy Designated Agency Ethics Official Catherine Bruno

This follow up my voice messages for you (202-324-9482) at 9:23 am and 1:53 pm today, upon discovering, from Section
1-4.000 of the Justice Manual (“Standards of Conduct”), that each “component” of the Justice Department has a
“designated agency ethics official” — and that you serve in that capacity for the FBI: https://www.justice.gov/imd/ethics-
officials. At 2:35 pm, your assistant Marilyn returned my call, furnishing me with your e-mail address so that | could
provide you with my September 3, 2021 complaint against the FBI, filed with Justice Department Inspector General
Horowitz.

The complaint, with live links to the referred-to substantiating EVIDENCE, is above-attached. Further EVIDENCE is
accessible from the webpage | created for the complaint: http://www.judgewatch.org/web-pages/searching-

federal/complaint-sept-3-2021-doj-inspector-general.htm, to which | alerted the Inspector General on September 4,
2021.

At issue is what the FBI did upon receipt of the FULLY-DOCUMENTED public corruption complaint | filed with it,
electronically, on October 16, 2020 against “NYS Governor Cuomo, Lt. Governor Hochel, Attorney General James,
Comptroller DiNapoli, NYS Senators and Assembly Members, NYS Court of Appeals & other Albany judges -- & NYS’ 62
county D.A.s, beginning with Albany County D.A. Soares” for “Fraud and larceny...involving their OWN pay raises... & the
NYS budget”

As | briefly discussed with Marilyn, the FBI should have referred the October 16, 2020 complaint to “main Justice”
and, specifically, to the Public Integrity Section of the Justice Department’s Criminal Division, consistent with the
Justice Department’s annual reports to Congress on the activities and operations of the Public Integrity Section,
which state:



